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Chairman’s Chat 
Hello All 
 
I hope at this time of year you are all attending your groups, having a little celebration, and planning 
for next year. If you are one of our much-valued group leaders I would like to thank you for your 
help in enabling our u3a to flourish and grow. I hope all group leaders that can, will attend your 
group leaders meeting in January, please let Pat Howes know if you will be attending if you have 
not already done so. 

Thanks to all of you who have renewed online, changing over to this way as our main way of 
paying your subscription is proving very popular, for those of you who don’t wish to pay this way, 
you can still fill a form out and post it to the membership secretary or bring it to the main meeting. 

We have our final main meeting for the year on the 19th of December, hope to see many of you 
there. 

I wish you all a merry Christmas and a happy new year. 

John 

Committee Page  

Renewing online with your credit card 

is quick, safe and easier. 

No membership form to download. 

 

No need to download a membership form or find a pen and cheque. 

Go to our website borneu3a.org.uk click on Members Area page and click on ‘Renew or Join 
Bourne U3A’. 

You pay by credit or debit card via PayPal, an online payment system that is safe and secure. 

You can still renew by membership form with cash or cheque if you wish. 
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New Members 
 
We were pleased to welcome more new members during November and hope all enjoy their 
membership, they are Nicholas Chandler, Michael Mitchell, Colin Atkin, Brian Moran, Maureen 
Moran, Philip Neasham, Janice Costin & Patricia Stewart 
 
I look forward to seeing you at future meetings. 

Jean Parsons – Membership Secretary 

Monthly Meeting 

The monthly meeting is held on the 3rd Monday of each month at Bourne Corn Exchange, the 
hall is open from 13.45 and the talk generally commences at 14.15    

SPEAKERS FOR 
2022 

  

DATE Speaker Names Title of Talk 

19th December Bernard Locket The Musical Theatre of Gilbert 
and Sullivan 

 
A little something from a mother to all the out there as Christmas arrives! 

 
‘Twas the night before Christmas, and all through the house 

Was panic and chaos, and many loud shouts. 
There were presents to wrap, and veggies to peel, 
And the table to set for tomorrow’s main meal. 

 
A cake to cook, and pies to bake 

And lots of other fine goodies to make. 
There was beer to cool, and wine to chill 
And stockings to hang, for Santa to fill. 

 
The children would not go to bed when they should 

Said Mum “He’s not coming, you haven’t been good”. 
But at last, as the clock struck a quarter to one 
They had it all finished, with everything done. 

 
They had a hot drink and climbed up to bed 
Both of them eager to rest their tired heads. 

But just as they nodded and closed their tired eyes 
The first of the children decided to rise 

 

“Has he been, has he been?” came an excited shout, 
“No – now get back to sleep or he might miss you out” 

 
The house was finally quiet and still 

And soft silver moonlight crept over the sill 
And as they all slumbered, with a sigh and a snore, 

That old Christmas magic started working once more 
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The children woke them at the first crack of dawn 
To savour the joy of a new Christmas morn 

So, relax and enjoy it, and with any luck 
Your day will be perfect and not totally f***** 

 
Group News 

 
Science and Technology Group 
 
The November meeting of the Science and Tech Group at our home meeting place of St Firmin’s 
Church Hall, Thurlby 

The Subject of the November meeting was, Rutland Water, presented by Peter Ashworth. 

The theme of Peter’s presentation was the origins of Rutland Water (formally Empingham 
Reservoir), its geography and background information regarding the conception and construction of 
the reservoir and its accompanying recreation facilities. 

The original concept was included in an Act of Parliament that specified that the site should contain 
car parks, sailing club, fishing facilities and nature reserve as well as being a reservoir. 

Peter toughed on early resistance to the construction of a reservoir at the site notably from the NFU 
and how some landowners lost property to enable it to happen. Also, the archaeological dig that was 
required before the main construction was allowed to commence.  

Peter was able to share his knowledge of the early work carried out at the site as he was involved 
from the early stages of the construction and had pictures of some of the early construction 
including the tunnel for the River Gwash that supplies some of the water for the reservoir along 
with water pumped from the Rivers Welland and Nene. 

The presentation was concluded by 
showing a video taken during the 
construction that drew comments from the 
audience regarding the different attitude 
between then and present day to health and 
safety in the workplace. This video also 
linked in nicely with our meetings in July 
this year by one of the Leverton’s family of 
Spalding as much of the industrial 
equipment had been supplied by them.   

Report by Michael Thorpe   
 

Wine group 3 
 
From our very first meeting in August 2016, we have followed a number of themes in order to 
widen the range of wines sampled. Be it grape variety, wine for specific dishes. or from countries 
less associated with wine production, the intention has always been to extend the knowledge of 
group members. There comes a point however when a more relaxed approach is called for. Hence 
our current policy of allowing the host at each meeting to make their own selection of wines to be 
tasted. 
For last month's meeting, therefore, we were offered two wines from the pinot grape.  Not 
surprising as our hostess for that evening is a well-known champion of the brand. Both wines were 
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from New Zealand. A pinot gris to go with seafood and spicy dishes. A pinot noir recommended for 
roast chicken.  They were both found to be very palatable when drunk on their own! 
One grape variety also featured at our November meeting: this time the grenache.  From the 
Languedoc region in France came a blended white recommended for spicy and smoked dishes From 
Spain, where the grenache[a] grape was more dominant, a wine for poultry or pasta. The white wine 
was given the thumbs up by the group whoever felt that the red offering was somewhat lacking in 
body. 
 To celebrate another successful year for the group, our December meeting will be held in Bourne's 
very own wine and tapas bar. 

Report by John Boss 

Poetry Group 
 
In December, the Poetry Group paid heed to the special nature of this end-of-year month by having 
an ‘anything goes’ meeting of either favourite poems or poems written by members. Among the 
Festive Fare were offerings from W. B. Yeats, Robert Burns, Wendy Cope and R. S. Thomas. Janet 
Dowse, Richard Horne, Yve Scott and I (the undesigned) inflicted some of our own verse on the 
company, before we enjoyed mince pies with brandy cream and mulled wine (in moderation). The 
poem that I’m going to share in this newsletter, though, is one by Wendy Cope (buy her, read her). 
It’s really for ‘the girls’, but I think (hope) ‘the boys’ will be big enough to enjoy it too! Title ‘He 
Tells Her’: 
 
He tells her that the Earth is flat— 
He knows the facts, and that is that. 
In altercations fierce and long 
She tries her best to prove him wrong. 
But he has learned to argue well. 
He calls her arguments unsound 
And often asks her not to yell. 
She cannot win. He stands his ground. 
The planet goes on being round. 
 

Group Leader Phil Dunkerley 
 
 
Friday Striders 
 
Friday 25th November saw the last walk of the 2022 programme start from the Cholmeley Arms, 
Burton le Coggles. 17 striders enjoyed a walk of just over 5 miles along farm tracks and field side 

paths. Good weather and considering the amount of 
rainfall recently underfoot conditions not too bad. 
 
22 walks have been completed during 2022 with 
varying lengths from 5 miles to 9 miles (but with 
shorter options available). Whilst most of the walks 
have been in the Lincolnshire countryside a few have 
strayed into East Northamptonshire and Peterborough 
areas. Each walk has been very well supported, with 
on average 15 striders on each walk. 
 
Currently programme for 2023 being organised with 
the first walk being on Friday 14th January. If 

interested in coming along, please get in touch nearer the time. 
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Finally, a big thank you to those striders who have led walks this year and to those who have 
attended to support them. Without leaders the group is unable to function and if you haven’t led this 
year then please consider offering to lead in 2023. 
 

Group Leader Janet Cartwright 
 
The Ten Pin Bowling Group 
 
The first meeting was held at the Hollywood Bowl High Wycombe at 11am on Wednesday 30th 
November. Eight eager members met and paid the game fee of £3.38 individually by cash or credit 
card. The game was enjoyed by all, as was the proposal to hold future meetings on the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday of each month commencing on 11th January.   It is anticipated that the group will 
achieve 12 members. 
 

Group Leader PeterRead 
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Bourne Brushstrokes – December Gallery   

                       

      

      
Less words and more pictures from some of our many 
talented artists to wish you all 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
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BOURNE U3A COMMITTEE 2022 – 2023 

TITLE  
AND/OR JOB 

NAME PHONE  E MAIL 

 
CHAIRPERSON 
 

JOHN OWEN 07949524475 chairman@bourneu3a.org.uk 

VICE CHAIRMAN MARTIN ADKINS 
07852 
532276 

vicechair@bourneu3a.org.uk 

SECRETARY  JOHN BOSS 424153 secretary@bourneu3a.org.uk 

TREASURER MIKE ALEXANDER 571516 
 
treasurer@bourneu3a.org.uk 

MEMBERSHIP 
SECRETARY 

JEAN PARSONS 440396 membership@bourneu3a.org.uk 

PUBLICITY 
OFFICER 

VACANT   

ROTAS BILL REID 570234  rotas@bourneu3a.org.uk 
 
SPEAKER FINDER 
 

GILL STONEMAN 570607 speaker@bourneu3a.org.uk 

JOINT GROUPS  
 AND 
NEW MEMBERS  
CO-ORDINATOR 

PAT HOWES 425786 groups@bourneu3a.org.uk 

RAFFLE 
ORGANISOR 

JANET BURTON 426462 janet.jimjans@talktalk.net 

 YAS FAIRBAIRN   

WEBMASTER MARTIN ADKINS 
07852 
532276 

webmaster@bourneu3a.org.uk 

NON-COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS 

DATA MANAGER 
(incorporating Beacon 
Administration, 
Meeting Display and 
Computer loan) 

PHIL PAVIER 424984 data@bourneu3a.org.uk 

NEWSLETTER 
EDITOR 

PAUL SMITH 424554 editor@bourneu3a.org.uk 

 

I welcome reports of Group activities with photographs, if applicable. 
The copy date for the next issue will be 

9am on Saturday, 7 January 2023 
Please e-mail your copy and pictures to editor@bourneu3a.org.uk 

or post to Paul Smith, 21 Northfields, Bourne, PE10 9DB 
I reserve the right to either bring this date forward or retard it if my personal 

circumstances dictate. 
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